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Headteacher Update 

Summer is finally here and it is great to see our students out on the athletics field in PE lessons and 
competing against other schools.  Our new long jump pit is a vast improvement on the old one that was 
removed in constructing the access to the 3G pitch.  We now have a British Athletic standard facility available 
to our students.  All our sports facilities are available for community use outside of school hours, please 
contact jmay@tmws.co.uk for further details. 

This month has also seen our Year 9 bronze Duke of Edinburgh group complete their practice expedition by 
walking from Low Catton to Londesborough with an overnight camp in Great Givendale.  The D of E Award is 
open to all students from September in Year 9 when they can start the Bronze award before moving on to 
Silver in Year 10 and 11.  As we watched the Coronation on TV we were reminded of how Prince Philip, the 
then Duke of Edinburgh set up the Award.  The title Duke of Edinburgh has now passed to Prince Edward 
and he leads on the Award and presents Gold Awards at Buckingham Palace.  We were also reminded of 
the value of volunteering during the Coronation.  Activities like D of E and Scouts rely on volunteers and we 
are lucky to have a growing staff team keen to help make D of E a success.   

If you have skills we could make use of and would like to give some of your time to volunteer we would love 
to hear from you.  Perhaps you could help with D of E or another after school club?  We have a busy library 
where you could listen to students read and help with lunchtime clubs.  Our gardening club have recently 
added a polytunnel to our developing outdoor classroom creating massive potential to develop this club.  If 
you would like to help us in any way please contact office@tmws.co.uk 

We are looking forward to welcoming many past students and staff to TMWS on Sunday 11th June for our 
70th anniversary celebration event ‘Platinum Party on the Pitch’.  We have live music from The Monotones 
as well as performances from our students and local performing arts groups.  There will be food available 
from the Langland's outdoor catering team and a fully stocked licensed bar.  We will have many other stalls 
and games for you to visit and will be offering school tours to those who have not visited us recently.  Entry is 
free but we will be making a £5 per car charge for parking although this will be limited.  Baldry’s buses have 
offered transport from HOSM on their vintage busses that will be on display at the event.  See Facebook for 
more details on bus times, a collection will be made for Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 

Any money raised at the event will be used to support student wellbeing at TMWS.  This will include widening 
participation in extra curricular activities by subsidising costs to parents for trips and activities like D of E.  We 
know that the students who are more involved in positive activities are less likely to suffer with mental health 
issues.  We have been grateful of all the support we have received already this year but you might be able to 
help us by donating items for stalls at the Platinum Party Event.  We would be grateful for any books you 
have read and are willing to pass on and also any spare plants we could use in our garden or sell on to 
others.  We are also holding a number of raffles and tombola's on the day if you have any new items that you 
could donate as prizes.  Please drop any items off at reception during school hours. All donations gratefully 
received! 

I hope you enjoy this Newsletter which highlights just some of the many events that have taken place this 
month.  We post almost every day on Facebook and Twitter, please follow us to keep up to date with school 
events and to share in the success of our students.  In the build up to our 70th celebrations we have been 
collating and posting photographs from the past 7 decades.  If you have any memories to share please e-
mail office@tmws.co.uk  We will be conducting school tours as part of the Platinum Party event and will have 
many of these photographs on display. 

It is evident from the photos that have survived the decades that it is the extra-curricula events such as 
school productions and sports events and the staff who made these events possible that are remembered 
most fondly.  This continues today with many staff giving their time to offer after school clubs and trips 
featured in this Newsletter.  I would like to extend my gratitude to all those staff past and present  who go the 
extra mile to make TMWS a special place and look forward to welcoming you to our 70th celebration on 
Sunday 11th June. 

Richard Harrison 

Headteacher 
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Coronation Celebrations 

The month started with the Coronation which 

was marked in school with assemblies and the 

issuing of commemorative coins courtesy of 

Market Weighton Town Council.  All students 

received a coin which they can keep as a 

souvenir of the historic event.  On the Friday 

before the Coronation ceremony our school 

choir performed with the Weighton Waytes at 

All Saints Church.  The concert included some 

of the music and Hymns featured in the service 

at Westminster Abbey. 

Over the weekend we were also reminded of the value 

of volunteers in our communities.  As a school we rely 

on the goodwill of staff and their willingness to 

volunteer their time to run afterschool clubs and run 

trips and visits.   

If you feel you have a skill or time that you could offer 

we would love to hear from you.  We are developing an 

outside space for our gardening club, expanding the 

use of our library and are keen to offer more after 

school clubs.  We have some excellent sports facilities and would love to be able to have sports teams 

in a wider range of sports in all years for both boys and girls. 
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TMWS Library—Miss Theakstone 

 

 

 

In recent weeks you may have seen news coverage of the ‘What Kids Are Reading Report 2023.’ 

The study looked at what the 1.3 million students who use Accelerated Reader have been 

reading and quizzing on. Encouragingly they found that the number of books read had increased 

by 24% on the previous year.     

I thought you might be interested to learn what the #TMWS students are borrowing from the 

library:  

TMWS 10 Most Borrowed Authors 

                                     

1. Jeff Kinney 

2. Matt & Tom Oldfield 

3. Liz Pichon 

4. Lincoln Peirce 

5. Adam Blade 

6. Anthony Horowitz 

7. David Walliams 

8. Alice Oseman 

9. Terry Deary 

10. J. K. Rowling 

 

 

The TMWS list features many of the authors in the Top 10 nationally. It’s based on loans by 

students in all year groups between September 2022 and April 2023. It isn’t a full picture of what 

students are reading as some students will have their own books from home but it gives a broad 

view of what is popular. As we add more new books to the shelves we may find authors changing 

position. For example Alice Oseman’s books were only added to the shelves in January but they 

have already been borrowed enough for her to be the 8th most popular author. 

What Kids Are Reading Report 2023  

National results 

1. Jeff Kinney 

2. David Walliams 

3. J. K. Rowling 

4. Alice Oseman 

5. Roald Dahl 

6. R. J. Palacio 

7. Suzanne Collins 

8. John Steinbeck 

9. John Boyne & George Orwell 

10. J. B. Priestley 
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As you might expect each year group has a slightly different list. Chris Priestley’s horror stories have 

helped him appear in the top 10 authors for Y7, David Walliams moves up to 3rd place for Y8s, and for 

Y9s Liz Pichon is the most popular author. Across the school Humour is the most popular genre, 

followed by Adventure and Fantasy.  

Accelerated Reader competition news 

Since the last newsletter I have awarded two Silver certificates for reading 500,000 words to Jae Smith 

and Harvey Moran, along with seven Bronze certificates for reading 100,000 words. 

Year 7 are still in the top spots for word count and books read. They are now over 5 million words 

ahead of Year 8 and nearly 10 million ahead of Year 9. At time of writing the top 5 tutor groups for 

word count are: 

1. 9PF 

2. 7JLI 

3. 7JBE 

4. 7RHI 

5. 8RDM 

Book sale—Platinum Party on the Pitch 11th June 

We will have a stall at the Platinum Party on the 

Pitch selling ex-library books. These are mostly 

books where we now have newer, more up-to-

date editions available. There will be children’s 

fiction and non-fiction as well as biographies, 

cookery books and more. We will also be selling 

older books that haven’t been checked out in 

recent years so you may be able to pick up an 

old favourite from your own school days. The 

money raised will go towards increasing and 

updating the library collection so please do 

come along and support us and pick up a 

bargain. 

We would also be happy to receive any donations of books you may have at home that are in good 

condition and could be used in our library or we could sell on to raise money.  Any unsold books will be 

donated to the Market Weighton Community Shop. 

We are planning a number of other stalls and raffles at the Party on the Pitch event so if you have any 

plants you could donate or and unwanted items that would make good raffle prizes that would be 

appreciated.  Please leave any donations at reception. 
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UKMT Junior Maths Challenge—Mrs Carter 

The UKMT Junior Mathematical Challenge is a national 60-minute, multiple-choice Challenge. 

It encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of thought, and fluency in using basic mathematical 
techniques to solve interesting problems. 

The problems on the Junior Mathematical Challenge are designed to make students think. Most 
are accessible, yet still challenge those with more experience. 

We had 4 students achieving a Gold award, 7 gained Silver and 9 with Bronze. 

Here are some of the questions our students answered— 
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.Free School Meals—Are you entitled? 

Your child(ren) will be entitled to free school meals if you as the parent are in receipt of any of the 
following benefits: 

• Job Seeker's Allowance (income-based) 

• Income Support 

• Universal Credit - Your annual income assessed by the Department for Work and Pension must be 
less than £7,400. Any pupil eligible for free school meals before 1 April 2018 when the earned 
income threshold is introduced will retain their eligibility until then end of universal credit roll-out 
which is March 2025 

• Child Tax Credit (but NOT receiving Working Tax Credit) – provided your annual income, assessed 
by the Inland Revenue, does not exceed £16,190(Please note: this amount is subject to change in 
April every year) 

• Employment Support Allowance (income-related) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. 
 
 
Entitlement to free school meals is kept as confidential as possible. TMWS has systems has 
fingerprint identification systems, which do not identify to other pupils the fact that a child is receiving a 
free school meal.   

The free school meal will remain in place for as long as your child continues to attend an East Riding 
of Yorkshire school and you continue to be entitled to one of the above qualifying benefits. 
 
To find out more please follow this link— 
 
https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/learning/schools-colleges-and-academies/school-meals/free-school-
meals/ 
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Book review:  

The Novice—Taran Matharu 

The Novice is the first book in the fantasy series Summoner. It follows the 

story of Fletcher, a teenage blacksmith’s apprentice, as he discovers he 

can summon demons and begins training at the Vocans Academy.  

Fletcher is from a small, isolated village and his lack of knowledge about 

demons, summoning and even the wider world allows the reader  to learn 

along with him. This allows a gradual immersion into the story rather than 

suddenly being faced with a complex magical system in the first few 

pages. 

Fans of Harry Potter are likely to enjoy this book with it’s portrayal of the 

commoners against  the noble students, a teacher with a grudge, and teenagers helping in the 

war effort. The magic system of abilities and skills will be familiar to readers who have played 

Dungeons & Dragons or video games with levelling up. 

The book can be read as a standalone but the rest of the trilogy has been published so there  is 

plenty more for readers to enjoy. 

Summer Uniform—Shorts 

Last year we introduced shorts to our school uniform as an optional item.  Some students have 

been wearing shorts throughout the winter but as the weather warms more students are likely to 

want to wear them.  Shorts must be school uniform shorts, 

tailored black or grey like school trousers. 

•NO Sports shorts, cargo shorts, PE kit shorts will be al-

lowed.   

They are available from Price and Buckland on line or other 

high street shops and supermarkets. 
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Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award 

Earlier this month our Year 9 Duke of Edinburgh group took part in a 

practice expedition across the Yorkshire Wolds.  Parents dropped the 

students in Low Catton and 3 groups set off towards Stamford Bridge 

where they met Mrs Guilbert out for her morning run. 

The groups have to navigate the route learning to find their way 

without staff support.  They carry all they need for 2 days/1night 

expedition including tent, sleeping bag and stove.  After reaching 

Bishop Wilton the groups headed up hill, and over to Great Givendale 

and the Scout Campsite.  

This is an amazing spot in a 

secluded valley.  The site has 

BBQs and a fire pit which 

we made good use of and 

as it was Eurovision night 

we also had a few 

performances from one of 

the groups.  All enjoyed 

the roasting of 

marshmallows on the fire 

before heading to their 

tents. 

The groups were up very early and set off before 7:00am on day 2 

which took them back towards Market Weighton and the finish in 

Londesborough.  All 3 groups were up and off early showing 

excellent organisational skills and determination to get finished.  We 

have some very strong groups here and we are looking forward to 

the assessed expedition in the Howardian Hills in September. 

Students can start the Duke of Edinburgh Award in Year 9 

with enrollment in October each year.  We have a great 

staff team delivering the D of E Award at TMWS, thanks 

to all those who came out and supported the students 

over the weekend. 
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National Thank a Teacher day is an amazing way to celebrate all that our teachers do for our 

students, and give them a token of our thanks. 

 

The free-of-charge card is available to send via the Thank a Teacher website for a limited time 

only.  

If you would like to participate please click the picture below. 

 

https://thankateacher.co.uk/2023/05/24/charlie-mackesy-celebrates-teachers-with-limited-edition-e-card-for-thank-a-teacher-day/
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Hello! We are the Active Travel Ambassadors (ATAs) at #TMWS. We are a group of student 

volunteers working on campaigns to get more people travelling to school by bike and on foot. 

After a successful pitch presentation we were recently awarded £250 from Modeshift (a 

sustainable transport charity) and £250 from East Riding of Yorkshire Council to help carry out 

our activities. 

 

Already up and running is the Bike Club which takes place every 

Tuesday 3:10 until 4:10pm. Students learn practical cycling and 

bike maintenance skills to boost their confidence. They will have 

the opportunity to go on a trip cycling around Dalby Forest. 

 

Our upcoming activities are: 

12th-16th June— Interhouse Walking Competition 

This will be a fun and competitive activity for students. Each day of the week that a student walks 

to school (or park and strides) they will receive a ticket. All the tickets will be entered into a draw 

for prizes such as a Fitbit and Amazon vouchers. Students from the house which collects the 

most tickets will get a go on the smoothie bike.  

20th and 21st June—Biker’s Breakfast 

This activity will encourage people to ride to school via bike. The first 50 who do so each day will 

receive a voucher for a free healthy breakfast to redeem at school. We hope they will enjoy 

cycling and do so more often once they realise that the hill really isn't as bad as it seems. 

21st June—Bike Maintenance Training 

A bike repair workshop will help students learn new skills to repair and maintain their bikes. Many 

do not travel on their bike because it needs repairs to make it roadworthy. However the most 

common setback is a simple puncture which  is easily fixed. We would welcome donations of 

bikes for students to fix up and practice their new skills on. 

Please help us with our campaign by encouraging students to travel on foot or by bike on the 

relevant days.  If the distance is too far for the whole journey you could drop them off part way so 

they can park and stride or park and cycle. If you are driving near the school during those weeks 

in June please be aware that there may be more students than usual on foot or bikes and give 

them space. 

Don’t forget the Bike Club every Tuesday afterschool by the bike shelters. 

Thank you for your support!  

Alfi, Daniel, Evan, Laurence & Sam 
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Miss Sutton welcomed Paula (midwife) 
and Ashleigh (student midwife) to visit our 
Year 9 and 10 child development classes 
earlier this month. 

  
Paula and Ashleigh talked to our students 
about what made them want to become a 
midwife and the training they did to reach 
their goals.  

 
They told students all about their job role, 
the checks they do on mum and baby and 
their role within the hospital.  

 
Then Paula and Ashleigh gave  a 
demonstration on how to clamp a babies 
cord and explained the role of the placenta 
in keeping the baby healthy.  

 
Students  also experienced  breaking the 
membranes of the amniotic sac.  
Our visitors were very happy to answer all 
of our questions and gave the students a 
good insight into childbirth and the role of 
being a midwife. 
 



 

 13 

Welly Boots & Waterproofs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
#TeamTMWS wants to say a big thank you to members of the Beverley Rugby Union Community. 

Kind donations answering the call for help from the Humanities department for wellies and waterproof , 
enabling students on their field work trips to take samples from the river.  

Miss Dawson has all her school records broken! 

Last year Poppy beat Miss Dawson’s Year 7 record for the 1500m.  

This year she has already broken the Year 8 record with Jesse 

and Gabi also breaking school records that have stood for many 

years. 

All school records are recorded on a notice board in the main 

corridor along with a display of photographs from the past 70 years 

of life at TMWS.  We hope to see lots of past students and staff at 

our 70th anniversary celebration event on Sunday 11th June from 

12:00 to 5:00pm 
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Something for the Summer in Brough for all our History 

lovers. 
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Interested in joining the staff at #TeamTMWS? 

Current posts for September 23 

PE Apprentice 

Teaching Assistants  

Cover Supervisor 

Catering Assistant 

 

If you want to join our team please email  sflorence@tmws.co.uk for 

further information. 

If you are interested in invigilating please contact us. 

If you want to join our dedicated, ambitious and positive staff team we advertise all available 

positions on our website—.  Please follow the link below for details of any current positions. 

 https://www.themarketweightonschool.co.uk/more/vacancies/ 

E-praise House Points and Charities 

Burlington have had a storming month collecting E-praise points.  5 students, Lilliana, Ethan, Leo, 

Daniel and Dylan have all broken the 1000 points mark, a big well done to each of  you! 

All students with over 750 E-praise points will be able to choose a reward trip at the end of the 

summer term.  Trips and costs are: 

Flamingo Land     £45 

Yorkshire Wildlife  Park   £40 

Dalby Forrest Mountain Bike  £25 

Driffield Show    £20 

Students will be able to use points to reduce the cost of trips £5 reduction = 500 points 

Watch out for details after half term and consent on School Gateway,  In the meantime students 

need to work hard to earn points! 

https://www.themarketweightonschool.co.uk/more/vacancies/
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Italy 2023 

At the end of this month 44 students travelled to Italy to take part in water sport activities including 

Topper sailing, stand up paddle-boarding and kayaking.  We chose the site in Italy as it had all the 

facilities on site including swimming pool and small water park.  It was a long bus journey but taking 

part in these activities in 27 degree sunshine is much more enjoyable than trying them on a lake in 

East Yorkshire.  The students also experienced the journey across Europe, through Germany, 

Switzerland and into Italy. 

 

 

We appreciate that trips such as this are expensive and would love to be able to find the funds to offer 

more subsidies in future.  Generous donations and fundraising at events such as the Platinum 

Anniversary Celebration and the school walk will support more students to take part in similar activities 

in the future.  Developing resilience and self 

confidence supports positive mental health and 

wellbeing. 

 

Massive thanks to Mrs Townend and the staff team for 

organizing this trip.  Without staff willing to give up their 

time trips like this would not be possible.  Taking 44 

kids on a 24 hour bus trip to Italy for a packed 

programme of activities is not a holiday! But it is a 

rewarding experience as the students were all 

fantastic.  #TeamTMWS 
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 Wall of Excellence  -  Rewarding ‘Industry’  

Students who have had a piece of work chosen for the “Wall of Excellence” are published in 

our  newsletters.  Their work is then displayed on  dedicated noticeboards in school to 

showcase their achievements.  As a reward, these students will be credited with £2.00 on their 

School Gateway account and an Epraise Accolade.  Parents receive a letter home to highlight 

how well they are doing.  Please encourage your child to produce their best possible work and 

hopefully their hard work and industry will be rewarded.  Below are a selection of the works 

that were chosen. 

Alfie Wetherell 

Jasmine Levy 

Hannah Thurlow-Moss 

Elliott Sperring 

Finlay Cocker 

Carys Large 
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Educational Visits 

School Gateway (Lunches) — Polite Reminder 

Parents are reminded to keep their child's Schoolgateway account in credit. 

Our canteen staff do not like to refuse service to our students,  but, if the account is in debt, TMWS 
is not obliged to provide food for students. 

If you are having difficulty  clearing a debt please contact our 
finance department who can discuss this with you. 

If you are unable to keep your account in credit please send 
your child with a packed lunch. 

You may be entitled to Free School Meals, please follow the 
link below to see if you qualify. 

ERYC FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

 

Planned Educational Visits   

Date Destination 
Trip Leader Number of 

Pupils 
Year 

Group 

04 June 2023 Magic Weekend RFL NGR 22 Y9 & Y10 

07 June 2023 Bishop Burton SEND Visit RS 15 Y10 

9 June 2023 Selby College SEND Visit RS 15 Y10 

21 June 2023 New Concept Care JSU 21 Y10 

26—28 June 2023 Kingswood Dearne Valley ABR 130 Y8 

23 June 2023 Flamingoland SJH 70 Y11 

10—13 July 2023 Belgium WW1 Battlefields PF 40 Y9 Y10 

11 July 2023 Selby College Visit PO TBC Y10 

12 July 2023 East Riding College Visit PO TBC Y10 

14 July 2023 DofE Silver Qualifying Expedition  AA 11 Y10 

15 July 2023 East Riding College PO 115 Y10 

23 September 2023 DofE Bronze Qualifying Expedition AA 16 Y9 

4 October 2023 WIME PO TBC TBC 

19 October 2023 Foundations Live 2023 PO TBC Y10 & Y11 

8 February 2024 Poetry Live 2024 AWA 46 Y11 

22 Mar—29 Mar 
2024 

Ski Trip CBR 52 
Y8 Y9 & 
Y10 

https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/learning/schools-colleges-and-academies/school-meals/free-school-meals/
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Term Dates 2022-2023  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES…………………… 

To note students are not in school on staff training days. 

Autumn Term 5 September to 31 December 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) 5 September  

Half Term 24 October to 28 October 

Christmas Holiday 19 December to 2 January 

Spring Term 2 January to 16 April 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) 3 January 

Half Term 13 February to 17 February 

Easter Holiday 3 April to 14 April 

Summer Term 17 April to 25 July 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) 17 April 

Half Term  29 May to 2 June 

Staff Training (Staff and Students not in,  

disagg days) 

24 & 25 July 
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Autumn Term 4 September to 22 December 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) Monday 4 September 

Half Term  30 October to 3 November 

Christmas Holiday 25 December to 5 January 

Spring Term 8 January to 22 March 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) Monday 8 January 

Half Term 12 February to 16 February 

Easter Holiday 25 March to 5 April 

Summer Term 8 April to 19 July 

Staff Training Day (Students not in) 8 April 

Half Term  27 May to 31 May 

Staff Training (Students not in) 22 July 

Term Dates 2023-2024  


